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Mother Earth continues to provide us with her natural giftedness – allowing the sun to smile at 
us, the breeze to touch us, the birds to entertain us with music and the trees to challenge us to 
growth, the sand to feel the ground of our Being. 
 
The Seekers elaborated on her maternal quality of 
“Giving” in the symbol of running water that came as a 
reminder of our need to thirst for God like the deer that 
yearns for running streams. The Seekers challenged 
themselves of “how they feel” in facing life’s situations in 
prayerful atmosphere and the symbols were the many 
varieties of flowers. They brought in the purpose of their 
Gathering and invoked the Lord to guide them to choose 
those things that are life-giving.  
 
 

             NEWS  IN  BRIEF 
 

The Seekers spent their early morning hours to gather the 
News from all around the world and connect each one to 
be present to the daily events of their respective 
Countries. News in Brief with speed, touch and reality – 
Wow! They are Gifted indeed! 
 



                                         RECAP WITH WARM-UP 

 
 

Sr. Christa Mariathas, the Unit Leader of Jaffna with the 
giftedness to draw the attention and to bring forth the 
energy that lies dormant within – warmed up the Seekers 
with lively and meaningful exercises. The Young Seekers 
became “childlike” in participating and calling each other to 
join and making it special for themselves. Sr. Christa slowly 
led them from being “care free” to something serious and 
down to earth work that is in hand for the day. 
 
Sr. Shanthi and Jesmin took up the responsibility to explain 
the continuation of the day’s work and the Seekers were 

given quality time to reflect personally and to work in small Groups to go over the work of the 
previous day and to decide for themselves if they want to keep them the way it is as 
Expectations or amend them if necessary. The Seekers agreed to work on the draft in their 
small Groups. The Unit Leaders and the Sisters Representing the Units were requested to be 
with the groups for a short time to give moral support and some help if they need. 
 
The amended Expectations with additional points were discussed in the Open Forum. The 
afternoon Activity was seen as “The 
Important”, as the Seekers were to draw 
up the Priorities. The suggestion was to 
do it at UNIT LEVELS with te Unity 
Leaders and the Sisters Representatives. 
 
The Seekers and the Leaders were seen 
busy and occupied in discussion, sharing, 
writing and checking the points 
carefully. It was a fruitful and enriching 
time that they spent Together to draw 
up the Action Plan for the THREE 
Priorities surfaced – namely : 
 

 Formation 

 Family 

 Ministries  
 
It was taken up in the Open Forum for Presentation and Common Discussion. Each Unit 
presented their Action Plan and the Seekers were requested to make comments and to ask for 
clarifications. They interacted very meaningfully and effectively drawing out from each other 
the needed explanation.  



 
It was a very fruitful afternoon – with mutual interaction, deep sharing, attentive listening 
mingled with deep respect for each other. 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

It’s only day Nine 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  


